CITY COUNCIL 

WEDNESDAY, 2 NOVEMBER 2011 

QUESTIONS TO COUNCIL 

EXCERPT ONLY AND INCLUDING COMMENTS FROM THE NEWCASTLE CYCLING CAMPAIGN
Written Question to Councillor Murison,   (WRITTEN 16) 

Cabinet Member for Quality of Life from Councillor Henry Gallagher 

Question 
The Director General of Nexus in a recent radio programme again ruled-out the possibility of cycles being allowed onto the metro system.  Does the Cabinet 

Member agree that the aims of the “Cycling Provision in Newcastle” motion would be furthered if cycles were allowed to be taken onto metro trains?  Will he press Nexus to at the very least set up a trial (which could involve a limited number of stations during off-peak hours) in order to assess the need and desirability, as well as the practical issues involved? 

Written response from Councillor Murison, Cabinet Member for Quality of 

Life 
Cycles are banned throughout the Metro Network under existing bylaws unless they are folding bikes which are able to be carried easily.  These bylaws were introduced due to issues of capacity 
on the network and also on health and safety grounds within underground stations
. 

Officers from Nexus are due to meet with interested cycle groups in early 

November to explore opportunities for improved integration of cycling facilities with the Metro system.  There is a strong commitment from the ITA to review 
the specification of Metro cars under the next reinvigoration project, and also to assess whether, as part of this process, cycles could safely be carried on the system.  

�PAGE \# "'Page: '#'�'"  �� Re: Capacity concern:  that’s why  an off-peak trial should be considered.


�PAGE \# "'Page: '#'�'"  ��Re: H&S and station accessibility: that’s why limited number of stations should be considered.


�PAGE \# "'Page: '#'�'"  ��Re: specification for new trains: the cycling community has been promised the exact same for the carriage refurbishment which – now complete – has done little for cycling/Metro integration.





